
 TOWN AND COUNTRY CANCELS FIRE AND ICE AND FIREWORKS 

 May 6, 2020 

 

TOWN AND COUNTRY IS HIDING THE FACT THE FIRE AND ICE JUNE 20 

FIREWORKS SHOW IS CANCELLED:  On May 6 my rather small copy of West 

Magazine arrived and had Town and Country Parks Director Anne Nixon quoted that as 

of May 1 the Fire and Ice event planned for June 29 at the Town Square is cancelled.  

 

 
 

If you go to the Town and Country website on May 6 there is a link for “cancellations.”  I 

clicked on it at 3pm on May 6 and there was nothing about Fire and Ice Fireworks being 

cancelled. 

 

The website was updated at 3:15 with a message from Mayor Jon Dalton that did not 

mention that Fire and Ice and fireworks had been cancelled. 

 

I then went to the calendar on the city’s website and scrolled ahead to June and clicked 

on June 20.  Here is how the city is making announcements: 

 

 
 

While Anne Nixon is quoted as saying the Fire & Ice event and fireworks was cancelled 

on May 1,  as of the end of the day on May 5 no elected official or the public was 

notified of the cancellation other than by the above 10 words and West Magazine.  

 

 

  


